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August 16, 2018 
 

 Reply in Reference To: USAF_2015_1228_001 
 

LtCol Jason Aftanas 
Commander, 30th Civil Engineer Squadron 
1172 Iceland Avenue 
Vandenberg AFB, CA 93437-6011 
 
Re: Section 106 for Amendment to San Antonio Road West Bridge Erosion Protection System 
Maintenance, Vandenberg AFB 
 
Dear LtCol Aftanas: 
 
The United States Air Force (USAF) is continuing consultation with the State Historic 
Preservation Officer (SHPO) regarding their effort to comply with Section 106 of the National 
Historic Preservation Act of 1966 (54 U.S.C. 306108), as amended, and its implementing 
regulation found at 36 CFR Part 800.  
 
Having previously received the SHPO’s concurrence with their finding of no historic properties 
affected, the USAF have amended the undertaking’s APE to include the 12 acre Willow 
Riparian Mitigation Area. The USAF are proposing to introduce willow pole plantings and 
container plantings and perform assorted ground disturbing activities within the specified 
mitigation area.  
 
No concerns over historic property identification efforts occurred during Tribal consultation.  
Furthermore, the results of a records search and pedestrian archeological survey were 
negative leading the USAF to conclude that the undertaking’s amendment does not alter the 
original finding of no historic properties affected. After reviewing the USAF’s supporting 
documentation, the SHPO concurs that no historic properties affected pursuant to 36 CFR Part 
800.4(d)(1) remains an appropriate determination. Be advised that that under certain 
circumstances, such as an unanticipated discovery or a change in project description, the 
USAF may have future responsibilities for this undertaking under 36 CFR Part 800. 
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If you have any questions or concerns, contact Historian Ed Carroll at (916) 445-7006 or 
Ed.Carroll@parks.ca.gov. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Julianne Polanco 
State Historic Preservation Officer 


